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District Information 
 

Dr. Metzler would like to announce that in addition 

to the current process for school delay and 

cancellation notification, he will use Twitter to 

tweet out notification messages.  Please note that 

the Twitter notification will be the first line of 

communication for such announcements. The 

traditional means of notification will follow; but 

tweeting will provide the earliest notice.   

Dr. Metzler’s Twitter handle is: 

Supt. Metzler@SuptSAU55  

 

 

 
Principal’s Pen 
Dear Danville Families, 

 

During this season of giving thanks and thinking 

of others, we want you to know just how much 

we appreciate your support year round. The 

adage “It takes a village…” is a tired saying but  

 

 

 

is so very true. Together we can accomplish 

great things. We all have an effect on our most 

prized resources, our children. Thank you for 

entrusting your children to our care.  

 

Danville Staff are proud to give back to our 

community. Since the start of this school year 

we have held jeans days and made monetary 

donations to the following organizations and 

fundraisers: 

 

 American Cancer Society 

 Dollars for Scholars at Salem High School 

 MSPCA 

 St Anne’s Food Pantry 

 Jimmy Fund 

 Local Benefits & Fundraisers 

 

Report Cards will be going home in Danville 

Delivery December 2. Please take time to talk 

with your child about his/her learning. Mention 

the child’s strengths you notice and were shared 

with you at Parent Teacher Conferences, and 

choose an area you would like to see him/her 

improve in. Feedback should be user friendly 

(age appropriate), personalized, specific, and 

ongoing. Our students work hard at school. We 

want their efforts recognized and supported.  

 

Education has become data driven over the past 

few years. Technology has made it easier to 

http://www.danvilleschool.com/


gather data to use when informing instruction. 

An important thing to know is data is only useful 

in education when you have a variety of data 

types and several data points. Students at 

Danville School are assessed using STAR 

Assessments at least three times a year. For 

those students whom teachers are concerned 

with their progress, progress-monitoring 

sessions are scheduled in between benchmark 

assessments. In addition, teachers gather data 

through formative assessments in class, and 

through observations and student participation. 

Each student’s ability to navigate the test and 

use good testing practices is important to 

attaining accurate results. Kindly remind your 

children to try their best when being formally 

assessed, as the results do matter. The next 

benchmark assessments will be taken in 

January. 

 

Teacher discussions at weekly PLC 

(Professional Learning Community) and Target 

meetings serve as an additional checkpoint 

along the way to be sure we are serving our 

children in the best possible way. Staff reviews 

all data looking for trends, successes, and areas 

of growth for our school. It is always our goal to 

support and maximize student learning.  

 

As we prepare for the holiday season we will be 

keeping routines and schedules the same as 

much as possible. Routines are important to 

keep helping children feel secure in their 

environment. We do like to have fun but try to 

leave most of that up to you! 

 

Wishing you a happy holiday season. Enjoy 

your time with family and friends, 

 

Nancy T. Barcelos, M.Ed. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Assistant Principal News 
 

A Family Guide To Your Child’s  Smarter 

Balanced Assessment Results 

 

This past spring, your child took new statewide 

assessments in math and English 

language arts called Smarter 

Balanced. They were designed to 

match the new, more rigorous 

state standards that focus on the 

critical thinking, problem solving and reasoning 

skills students need in today’s world.  

  

As teachers and students work on mastering 

these more complex skills, educators expect that 

in this first year, scores may appear different 

than on the previous state test for many 

students. Although these new assessments cannot 

be compared to the old state tests, this year’s 

score provides an accurate picture of a student’s 

academic achievement level. These assessments 

are only one of several measures including 

classroom assignments, grades, and conversations 

with teachers that should be used to better 

understand if your child is on track to succeed in 

the next grade. 

 

 
What should I take away from the assessment 

results?  

 The Smarter Balanced Assessment helps 

you understand your child’s academic 

progress and achievement. In addition to 

giving you an overall score in math and 

English, it also breaks down each subject 

into categories to provide you with a 

better understanding of how your child 

performed in different areas of math and 

English.  



What does my child’s assessment score mean? 

 The Smarter Balanced assessment 

measures how well your child is 

performing against the new learning 

standards that guide instruction in 

English and math. Your child received an 

overall score, which is reported in one of 

four levels, with one being the lowest. 

Students who score in Level 3 or above 

have met the standard of the grade level 

in that subject. If your child scored at 

Level 2, he or she may need additional 

support or practice. Students scoring at 

Level 1 will need substantial support to 

fully comprehend the skills and concepts 

in that subject this school year.  

 

 

Why does my child’s score look different than 

scores on previous assessments? 

 This first year’s assessment scores set a 

new baseline from which progress will be 

measured. Your child’s score, as well as 

the school and district results, may look 

lower this year because the assessment 

measured more complex skills including 

critical thinking, problem solving and 

analyzing. A low score does not mean your 

child did not improve or learned less. It 

simply means that the expectations have 

been raised for students. These scores 

cannot be compared to previous test 

scores since they are focusing on 

different skills.   

 

 

 

What resources are available to help my child? 

 Skill Builder: Contains helpful resources 

for you to support your child in Math and 

English at home. 

http://bealearninghero.org/skill-builder  

 PTA: See an overview of the learning 

goals and suggested activities for your 

child in every grade and state by state 

assessment guides. 

http://www.pta.org/advocacy/content.cf

m?ItemNumber=3816  

 

How will my child’s score be used? 

 Scores will be used, with other measures, 

to better tailor instruction to individual 

student needs and to determine how well 

a school, district and the state is doing 

against the higher standards and helping 

students learn.   

 

What if my child did well on his or her report 

card last year, but not as well on the 

assessment? 

 Smarter Balanced is only one of several 

measures that are used to determine your 

child’s academic performance. Report 

card grades include multiple sources of 

information, including participation, work 

habits, group projects and homework, all 

of which are important in determining a 

child’s academic achievement. These 

sources are not reflected on the 

assessment, so there may be some 

differences. To further explore your 

child’s academic achievement, talk with 

his or her teacher. 

 

What types of questions were asked?  

 To see a walk-through of a practice test, 

visit http://nh.portal.airast.org/training-

tests/. 

 The Smarter Balanced Assessment 

includes performance tasks, which are 

multi-step assignments that ask students 

to apply their knowledge and skills to 

address real-world problems. In English, 

students have to apply their research and 

writing skills, and in math, they will solve 

a complex problem and then describe and 

defend their reasoning. The assessment 

also included traditional multiple choice 

questions, as well as interactive questions 

that required students to drag and drop 

their answers into a box, create 

equations, and fill in the answer.  

http://bealearninghero.org/skill-builder
http://www.pta.org/advocacy/content.cfm?ItemNumber=3816
http://www.pta.org/advocacy/content.cfm?ItemNumber=3816
http://nh.portal.airast.org/training-tests/
http://nh.portal.airast.org/training-tests/


How can I use these assessment results to help 

my child improve? 

 Your child’s performance is broken down 

into categories in each subject. You can 

use this information to locate activities 

online that were designed specifically for 

each category at every grade level. You 

can also use the results to guide a 

discussion with your child’s teacher(s) 

about additional supports or challenges 

that may be needed in class, as well as 

other ways to support your child at home. 

 

 

 

 

Remembering Playground Safety:    

Winter weather is right around 

the corner.  The children continue 

to play outside at recess during 

the winter months.  It is important to all staff 

that Danville students continue to have fun during 

the winter months.  Here are a few reminders to 

talk with your child about at home.  The safety of 

your children on the playground is most important. 

Ice buildup causes slippery conditions on some of 

the playground structures, and throwing and 

pushing snow can result in unintentional injuries.  

We will be reminding the children of ways to stay 

safe and still have fun in the snow.    

 

Dressing for Winter Fun: We do take the 

children out for recess unless there is a 

dangerously low wind-chill.  Please make sure your 

child dresses appropriately with coat, hat, gloves 

or mittens, snow pants and boots.  Unfortunately, 

if children come unprepared, we are unable to let 

them go outside. 

Have a safe and healthy holiday season! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Arrival Reminders: 

 

Attendance-It is important to realize that 

consistent attendance will greatly improve the 

chances your child has of being successful in an 

academic environment.  However, we are aware 

that from time to time it will be necessary to keep 

your child home from school.  Should the need 

occur, please take time to call the school to let us 

know that your student will be late or absent. 

 

Morning Arrivals- Please remember that students 

can be dropped off at the school at 8:20 am.  

Students that arrive past 8:30 am are considered 

tardy.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Counselor’s Corner 
Hello Danville School! 

 

Can you believe it’s already December!  Wow!  

For the past few months, I have been very busy 

visiting your child’s classroom as well as getting 

to know them through individual, group and 

activities.  Once again, your children have been 

fabulous and I am really enjoying my time with 

them.   

 

Part of my goal of being a school counselor, is 

help your children be as successful as possible 

at school.  Success in school is not just about 

reading and math.  Part of being a successful 

student is to be able to manage strong emotions.   

I continue to use the Second Step program to 



help teach this skill and your children really 

seem to enjoy it!   

 

My goal for your children, is to develop their 

ability to manage their own strong feelings 

before feelings escalate and result in negative 

consequences.  To achieve this goal, student 

will learn how to: 
- Recognize how strong feelings affect their 

brains and bodies 

- Calm down, using Calming Down Steps 

- Manage strong feelings 

 

Teaching students to recognize strong feelings 

and use Calm-Down Steps to stay in control 

increases coping skills and reduces aggression 

and other problem behaviors.   

 

If you have any questions about the Second Step 

program, please don’t hesitate to contact me for 

more information.  Thank you for supporting 

your child in learning the skills that lead to 

success in school and in life. 

 

Mrs. Salemi 

School Counselor 

______________________________________ 

 
Practice Second Step Skills at Home: How to 

Calm Down 

 

Stop – use your signal  

Name your Feeling 

Calm Down – Breathe, Count, Use Positive Self-

Talk 

 

The first thing you need to do when you feel yourself 

losing control of your feelings, is to tell your mind 

and body to stop.  What’s a signal you can say to 

yourself to stop yourself from reacting without 

thinking? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Music Note 
Mrs. Cook 
 
Mark your calendars! 

January 19th 7pm    Winter Concert (Band, Strings, 
and Chorus) 
March 16th    7pm     Chorus Concert 
March 28th and 29th  Rehearsal & Concert for all 
5th grade Band students. 
April 13th        7pm   Concert for all 4th grade Band 
students 

 
All events take place at the PAC (Timberlane 
Performing Arts Center).  More information will be 
sent home as the dates approach. 
 
 
 
 

   

 
 

 

 
 

      READ ALOUD 

         with Mrs. Dube 
 November seemed to fly 

by!  We spent the entire 

month focusing on being thankful.  We began the 

month in every class learning about the veterans 

who keep our country safe and why we should be 

grateful for their service.  Later in the month we 

began to focus on our families, our homes, our 

friends, our education and the lives we are 

thankful for each and every day.  Our children and 

our families have a lot to be thankful for.  If we 

focus on what we have, we will feel rich.  If we 

focus on what we don’t have, we will forever feel 

ungrateful. 

 

 

 

 



 

 
Physical Education 

 

Hello Everyone! 

      December showed up quickly this 

year!  Time flies when you are having fun!  We 

have just finished up with our Cooperative 

Games Unit and will be starting Volleyball this 

week!  Most classes will be earning an “Open 

Gym” session right before our holiday break as 

well.   With the weather changing and snow 

soon to fly, please make sure that your son or 

daughter brings sneakers to change into for P.E. 

class.  This will keep our nice wooden floor in 

good shape as the winter moves along.   As 

always, if you have any comments or questions, 

feel free to email me and I will get back to you 

as soon as I can!  I hope this note finds you 

happy and active! 

-Patrick Ard 

Danville P.E. 

Patrick.Ard@timberlane.net 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

A Note from the Nurse: 
 

 

Dear families, 

  It is important to keep our families and homes 

safe during the holiday season.  Please take a 

moment to read over this information, visit the 

links, and discuss age appropriate information 

with your family.  Included you will find 

valuable information on: 
 Kitchen safety during the holidays 

 Turkey fryer safety 

 Candle safety tips 

 Fire and life safety reminders for the holiday 

season 

 Christmas trees: festive, fun, and 

FLAMMABLE 

  May this information assist everyone in having 

a safer holiday season! 

 

Be safe, 

  Sue Goodman, RN 

  Health Office 
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